

The Washington Report

The Newsletter of the National Association of Police Organizations

Representing America's Finest

April 7, 2014

NAPO WASHINGTON REPORT

NAPO Victory – Excellence in Mental Health Act Signed Into Law

On April 1, 2014, President Obama signed into law a demonstration project of U.S. Senator Debbie Stabenow's (D-MI) Excellence in Mental Health Act. Senator Stabenow's bipartisan legislation, introduced with Senator Roy Blunt (R-MO), expands access to community mental health services and strengthens the quality of care provided for those living with mental illness. "Today is the last step in enacting this landmark advance in community mental health funding, but it's just the first step on the road to making this program a reality in communities across the country," said Stabenow. "I look forward to working closely with the administration as they select and implement the demonstration projects funded by this legislation."

NAPO has been relentless in its support of the Excellence in Mental Health Act since the bill was introduced. In meeting after meeting with Senators, Representatives, and their staff, NAPO has emphasized our strong support of the bill. NAPO also coordinated carefully with Senator Stabenow's staff to ensure the passage of this legislation. We are pleased that these efforts led to the passage of the demonstration project of the Excellence in Mental Health Act, and look forward to continuing to work with Senator Stabenow and her staff in the future. This is part of NAPO's ongoing commitment to improve access to mental health treatment in the United States. This improvement will lead to greater safety for law enforcement officers, and also provide more options for officers to utilize when they are dealing with citizens with a mental illness..

Members of law enforcement have seen their resources increasingly diverted from public safety in order to address unmet mental health needs. Moreover, the essential public safety net for mental health services has been decimated by years of funding cuts. This legislation helps to close the gaps in the nation's safety net and reinvest in community-based mental health care.

The version of the legislation, included in the Protecting Access to Medicare Act, establishes pilot programs in eight states to increase access to community mental health centers and improve the quality of care at those centers. Those programs could then be extended to other states.

Senator Stabenow has continually referenced NAPO as a supporter of the legislation in her press releases on the bill. Additionally, Senator Maria Cantwell (D-WA) recognized NAPO during her floor statement when she noted: "More than 50 mental health, medical, and law enforcement groups and organizations supported this important legislation because it is what they need to help do their job in these communities. Some of those organizations that supported this legislation are the National Sheriffs' Association, the **National Association of Police Organizations**, the American Psychological Association, the American Medical Association, and the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention."

Copyright © NAPO 2014. All rights reserved.

If you have any questions about this legislation, please contact Melissa Nee, at mnee@napo.org.

Source:

"President Obama Signs Senator Stabenow's Excellence in Mental Health Act Into Law." *Senator Debbie Stabenow*. N.p., 1 Apr. 2014. Web. 5 Apr. 2014.

NAPO Attends House Appropriations Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies Hearing— Attorney General Holder Testifies

On April 4, 2014, NAPO attended a House Appropriations Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies hearing, where Attorney General Eric Holder provided testimony. The hearing focused on a discussion of the President's Fiscal Year 2015 Budget for the U.S. Department of Justice. During his testimony, AG Holder noted:

"As we move forward, I am eager to work with this Subcommittee, and with the entire Congress, to secure the timely passage of the President's budget request – which provides a total of \$27.4 billion in discretionary resources for the Department of Justice, including \$25.3 billion for vital federal programs and \$2.1 billion for discretionary state, local, and tribal assistance programs. This support will be essential to ensuring that we can continue to protect the American people and strengthen our criminal justice system."

The \$27.4 billion in discretionary funding for the Department of Justice represents a 1% increase from the Fiscal Year 2014 request. This funding will be used to fund core law enforcement needs, safe and secure prisons, and other Federal, State, and local programs.

NAPO will continue to advocate for funding of vital law enforcement programs, including the Community Oriented Policing (COPS) Program and the Byrne-Justice Assistance Grant (Byrne-JAG) Program. We will keep our members updated as the appropriations process moves forward.

NAPO Attends *National Journal* Event - Conversations with the Chair: Representative Bob Goodlatte (R-VA)



Copyright © NAPO 2014. All rights reserved.

On April 3, 2014, NAPO attended the following *National Journal* event: "Conversations with the Chair: Representative Bob Goodlatte (R-VA)." Congressman Goodlatte is the Chairman of the House Judiciary Committee, which is at the forefront of some of the most significant policies up for debate in 2014. During his keynote address, Chairman Goodlatte highlighted the bipartisan Overcriminilization Task Force, which was created by the Judiciary Committee to address growing issues in the criminal justice system. The Chairman explained that the Judiciary Committee will build upon the Task Force's work, and examine ways to address issues within the criminal justice system in the coming year.

NAPO will continue to engage the Chairman and other Judiciary Committee members to ensure our priorities remain at the top of the Committee's agenda.

Source

"National Journal." www.nationaljournal.com. N.p., n.d. Web. 05 Apr. 2014.

NAPO Attends Blue Mass Steering Committee Meeting

On March 31, 2014, NAPO participated in the first committee meeting on the 20th Annual Blue Mass. The Blue Mass is held each year at the beginning of National Police Week at St. Patrick's Catholic Church in Washington, D.C. Representatives of Federal and local law enforcement and public safety agencies from the Washington, D.C. metropolitan area attend the Blue Mass to pray for those in law enforcement and fire safety, remember those who have fallen, and support those who serve. **This year's Blue Mass is scheduled for Tuesday, May 6, 2014, at 12:10pm.** (The flyer is attached to this report for your review).

NAPO has been a member of the Blue Mass steering committee for the past thirteen years. This past week's meeting focused on the logistics of the upcoming event. The next Blue Mass committee meeting is scheduled for April 23rd. We will continue to keep our members updated on this event.

Contact Your Senators Today to Support Funding for Mentally III Offender Treatment Crime Reduction Act Grant Programs

Please help NAPO with our efforts to increase the number of Senators who sign on to Senator Al Franken's Dear Colleague letter (attached), which supports the Mentally Ill Offender Treatment and Crime Reduction Act (MIOTCRA).

This program provides states and local governments with resources to plan and implement initiatives for people with mental disorders involved in the criminal justice system in order to increase public safety, reduce state and local spending, and improve the lives of people with mental illnesses and their families.

People with mental health conditions disproportionately are arrested and incarcerated. According to a Department of Justice report, approximately 45 percent of federal inmates, 56 percent of state inmates, and 64 percent of jail inmates displayed symptoms of a mental health condition. Using our criminal justice system as a mental health system doesn't make sense. It doesn't make sense for law enforcement officers, who put their lives at risk every time they are called upon to intervene in a mental health crisis.

MIOTCRA supports innovative programs that bring together mental health and criminal justice agencies to address the unique needs of persons with mental health conditions. It funds crisis intervention teams, which give law enforcement officers the resources and training they need to identify and respond to mental health crises in their communities.

We need you to contact your members today to ensure these programs remain intact. If you have any questions about the "Dear Colleague" letters or the grant programs, please contact Melissa Nee at: mnee@napo.org.

Please monitor NAPO's website www.napo.org, and Facebook page: National Association of Police Organizations, and follow us on Twitter @NAPOpolice for breaking news and updates.



Twentieth Annual

Blue Mass

Remembering Those Who Have Fallen Supporting Those Who Serve

Tuesday, May 6, 2014

St. Patrick's Catholic Church 10th & G Streets, Northwest Washington, D.C.

All are welcome to attend

For more information, call (202) 347-2713

The Honorable Barbara Mikulski Chairwoman, Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice, and Science United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510 The Honorable Richard Shelby Ranking Member, Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairwoman Mikulski and Ranking Member Shelby,

We write to express our strong support for funding the Mentally Ill Offender Treatment and Crime Reduction Act (MIOTCRA). This program provides states and local governments with resources to plan and implement initiatives for people with mental disorders involved in the criminal justice system in order to increase public safety, reduce state and local spending, and improve the lives of people with mental illnesses and their families.

People with mental health conditions disproportionately are arrested and incarcerated. According to a Department of Justice report, approximately 45 percent of federal inmates, 56 percent of state inmates, and 64 percent of jail inmates displayed symptoms of a mental health condition. A former Executive Director of the National Sheriffs Association has observed that "in many jurisdictions in the nation, the county's jails hold more people with severe psychiatric illnesses than any psychiatric facility in the county."

Using our criminal justice system as a mental health system doesn't make sense. It doesn't make sense for law enforcement officers, who put their lives at risk every time they are called upon to intervene in a mental health crisis. It doesn't make sense for courts, which are inundated with cases involving people with mental illnesses. It doesn't make sense for people who have mental health conditions, who often would benefit more from treatment and intensive supervision than from traditional punishment. And it certainly doesn't make sense for taxpayers, who foot the bill for high incarceration costs and overcrowded corrections facilities.

MIOTCRA supports innovative programs that bring together mental health and criminal justice agencies to address the unique needs of persons with mental health conditions. It funds crisis intervention teams, which give law enforcement officers the resources and training they need to identify and respond to mental health crises in their communities. MIOTCRA also funds mental health courts that direct people with mental illnesses into appropriate treatment and supervision programs. To date, MIOTCRA has funded 101 mental health courts and other court-based initiatives, supported 74 local police and county sheriff departments, and provided 287 grants to 47 states.

MIOTCRA was enacted in 2004, and it was reauthorized in 2008, both times with broad bipartisan support. A current reauthorization bill has over 70 co-sponsors from both chambers and both sides of the aisle, and that bill has been endorsed by more than 250 leading law enforcement, mental health, and criminal justice organizations from across the country.

We are disappointed that the President's FY2015 budget once again proposed that MIOTCRA be consolidated into a single problem-solving justice initiative. The Committee has rejected this proposal in years past, explaining in Committee Reports that MIOTCRA funds a distinct set of activities focused on the unique challenges facing our criminal justice, law enforcement, and mental health communities. We ask that the Committee once again reject any attempt to combine MIOTCRA with other programs.

We appreciate your leadership on the Commerce, Justice, and Science appropriations bill for FY2015, and we thank you in advance for your continued support of the Mentally III Offender Treatment and Crime Reduction Act.

Copyright © NAPO 2014. All rights reserved.

	Sincerely,
Al Franken	_

United States Senator

2014 Legislative Update and Capitol Hill Lobbying May 13, 2014 Washington Marriott Marquis Hotel

Please join NAPO on May 13 for our Legislative Day on Capitol Hill. Use this opportunity to lobby Congressional Representatives and Senators on behalf of your members concerning the issues which affect law enforcement. Prior to lobbying Capitol Hill, plan to attend NAPO's Legislative Breakfast for an update on NAPO's legislative priorities, results to date from the 113th Congress, and to receive handouts to use during Hill visits. While on Capitol Hill, be sure to stop by NAPO's Congressional Luncheon in the Senate Caucus Room, where several Congressmen and Senators will be recognized for their continued support of Law Enforcement.

Schedule of Events

NAPO Legislative Update Breakfast	Marriott Marquis Hotel	9:00a.m. – 10:30 p.m.
Capitol Hill Visits	Capitol Hill	10:30 a.m. –12:00 p.m.
NAPO Congressional Awards Luncheon	Cannon Caucus Room Cannon House Office Building	12:00 p.m 1:30 p.m.
Capitol Hill Visits	Capitol Hill	1:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

For assistance setting up your Capitol Hill appointments, please contact Melissa Nee, NAPO's Legislative Assistant, at (703) 549-0774 or mnee@napo.org.

The registration fee of \$100.00 per person includes the Legislative Update Breakfast, Handouts, and Congressional Awards Luncheon. Please contact Elizabeth Loranger, NAPO's Director of Events, at (800) 322-6278 or eloranger@napo.org if vou have any questions regarding the seminar or hotel arrangements.

NAPO has reserved a block of rooms at Marriott Marquis Hotel. Room rates are \$174 per night. To make your reservation, please call (800) 228-9290 and tell them you are with NAPO. In order to receive the reduced rate, reservations must be made by April 20. The hotel is expected to sell out, so please make your hotel reservations early.

Please complete the registration form below and return to NAPO at eloranger@napo.org or fax to (703) 684-0515 by May 2.

Please monitor NAPO's website www.napo.org, and Facebook page: National Association of Police Organizations, and follow us on Twitter @NAPOpolice for breaking news and updates.



National Association of Police Organizations

Lobby Capitol Hill

Marriott Marquis Hotel Washington, D.C. May 13, 2014

Please join NAPO on May 13th for our Legislative Day on Capitol Hill. Use this opportunity to lobby Congressional Representatives & Senators on behalf of your members concerning the issues which affect law enforcement. Prior to lobbying Capitol Hill, plan to attend NAPO's Legislative Breakfast for an update on NAPO's legislative priorities, results to date from the 113th Congress and to receive handouts to use during Hill visits. While on Capitol Hill, be sure to stop by NAPO's Congressional Luncheon in the Cannon Caucus Room where several Congressmen and Senators will be

recognized for their continued support of Law Enforcement. For assistance in setting up your appointments please contact Melissa Nee, NAPO's Legislative Assistant at mnee@napo.org.

Registration Fee of \$100.00 per person includes the Legislative Update Breakfast, Handouts & Congressional Awards Luncheon. Fax registration to Elizabeth Loranger at (703) 684-0515.

Registration/Payment Deadline is Friday, May 2nd

Registration

Schedule of Events May 13

Legislative Update Breakfast	Marriott Marquis Hotel	9:00 a.m.— 10:30 a.m.
Capitol Hill Visits	Capitol Hill	10:30 a.m.—12:00 p.m.
NAPO Congressional Awards Luncheon	Cannon Caucus Room, Cannon House Office Building	12:00 p.m.—1:30 p.m.
Capitol Hill Visits	Capitol Hill	2:00 p.m.—5:00 p.m.

Organization:									
Address:									
City, State, Zip Code: _									
Phone:	Email:								
Please provide name a	nd title for individuals	as the	ey shou	ıld ap	pear o	n nar	ne badg	e:	
Attendee 1:									
Attendee 2:									
☐ I will be sending a ch Please mail to 31	eck made payable to NA 7 South Patrick Street, A		dria, Vir	ginia	22314				
☐ Please bill my credit of liftyou wish to pay	card by credit card please co	omplet	te the fo	llowin	g and f	fax to	703-684	-051	5
Card information:									
Amount: \$	Card type:		Visa		MC		Amex		Discover
Card Number:			Expiration Date:			CID Number:			
Name on card:			Signature:						